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. RECEIVED

July 17,2019, JUL 25 2019

Ventura County

The Honorable Kent M. Kellegrew Grand Jury

Presiding Judge of the Superior Court
County of Ventura

800 S. Victoria Avenue

Ventura, CA 93009

Dear Judge Kellegrew:

On May 7, 2019, the Ventura County Grand Jury issued its report entitled “Annual
Detention Facilities and Law Enforcement Report.” The report details inspections
conducted of each custodial jail, pre-trial detention facility and juvenile facility in
Ventura County. The Grand Jury concluded that the City’s jail facility is satisfactory
according to the requirements of the Board of State and Community Corrections. The
Grand Jury noted further that City personnel “were welcoming and knowledgeable,
explaining all policies and procedures, as well as providing access to all areas of the
facilities.”

While the Grand Jury did not require a response from the City, we felt it important to
thank the Grand Jury both for its service and its commitment to ensuring that that the
citizens of Santa Paula continue to receive excellent law enforcement service.

Should you have any further questions or desire any further information, please contact
me or City Manager Michael Rock.

Sincerely,

Clint Gartfian, Mayor

cc: Santa Paula City Council
Michael K. Rock, City Manager
Steven McLean, Chief of Police
Kathleen Diamond, Ventura County Grand Jury Foreperson



